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Thursday 20th  July 2023 
Dear Parents/ Carers,  

School Arrangements for September 2023 

 
As we approach the end of the school year, I am writing to update you on the staffing 
arrangements for September. 

 
Stockwell will say goodbye to five staff members at the end of this term: 

 

• At the end of this year, we will be saying goodbye to Ms Aina.  Ms Aina has worked 

across Years 3 and 4 and is the leader of Lower Key Stage 2.  Ms Aina came to 
Stockwell in 2018, as an NQT and having also led Science, is leaving us to take up a 
post at another school.  We are very grateful for her dedication and hard work.  

 

• Sadly, we will also be saying goodbye to Mrs Morgan.  Mrs Morgan came to Stockwell 

in 2017, as an NQT.  After six years at Stockwell, she is off to pastures new, at a new 

school.  We say thank you to her for the support and guidance that she has offered the 
children of Stockwell. 

 

• In addition, we will be saying farewell to Miss Holland. She joined us in 2020, as an ECT 

and has successfully completed her ECT induction.  Miss Holland is leaving us to go 
travelling.  We thank her for her hard work in Year 3 and for leading the Eco-Team and 

the Stockwell School Superstore.  
 

• Additionally, Ms Hellings, one of our Reception teachers, is leaving us for pastures new.  

Like Ms Holland, Ms Hellings is going travelling, before a change of career.  Ms Hellings 

has also been with us since 2020, completing her ECT induction.  We thank her for 
giving our reception children a great start to their educational careers. 

 

• Lastly, Ms Prieto will be leaving us at the end of this academic year. Ms Prieto initially 

joined Stockwell as a teaching assistant, before becoming the Nursery teacher and 
then a Reception class teacher. Ms Prieto will be travelling with her family, during the 

next year. We would like to say thank you to Ms Prieto for ensuring that our EYFS 
children’s first years at primary school were successful. 

 
After a successful round of recruitment, I am delighted to let you know that we have some 
new staff joining us in September.  We will be joined by Miss Jones, who will be teaching in 

Year 3 and Miss Abdullahi, who will be joining us in Reception.  
We are also welcoming a new Executive Senco, Mrs Congdon, who will be working alongside 

Mrs Fraga. We look forward to welcoming them all into our Stockwell Family. 
 

The class allocation for the coming year, is, therefore, as follows: 
 

Class Allocations for September 2023 
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Year 

Group 

Class Teacher Class Teacher 

Miss Mansell: AHT 

Early Years Foundation Stage 

Nursery TBC (N1 & N2) 

Inheriting a new class 

Reception Ms Abdullahi (RA) 

Inheriting a new class 

TBC (Rx) 

Inheriting a new class 

Mr Serra: Phase Leader 

Key Stage 1 

Y1 Miss Thomas (1T) 

Inheriting Class RH 

Mr. Serra (1S) 

Inheriting Class RP 

 

Y2 Miss Bowes (2B) 

Taking up own class 1B 

Miss Gager (2G) 

Inheriting Class 1T 

TBC: Phase Leader 

Lower Key Stage 2 

Y3 Miss Jones (3J) 

Inheriting Class 2S 

Miss Thomas (3T) 

Inheriting Class 2M 

Y4 Mr. Hirsch (4H) 

Inheriting new mixed class 

Miss Bioksic (4B) 

Inheriting new mixed class 

Miss Kelleher: Phase Leader 

Upper Key Stage 2 

Y5 Miss Prevost (5P) 

Inheriting new mixed class 

Miss Hancock (5H) 

Inheriting new mixed class 

Y6 Miss Ali (6A) 

Inheriting Class 5P 

Miss Kelleher (6K) 

Inheriting Class 5H 

 

Cover teacher: Mr. Taylor 

 

 
 

Currently, non-teaching staff are addressed using a salutation and their first name e.g. Mr 
Dennis.  However, this creates a hierarchy that is unnecessary. Therefore, going forward, all 

staff will be addressed using their surnames, as follows: 
 

 
 
 

Current name Surname 

Miss Adric Mrs Lutumba 
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Miss Elesha Miss Notice 

Miss Mariola Ms Florek 

Miss Teresa Miss Ferreira 

Miss Christina Mrs Kostoula 

Miss Yen Mrs Tu 

Miss Dina Ms Dinis 

Miss Lucia Mrs Melo 

Miss Debra Miss Moses 

Miss Vicky Miss Letts 

Miss Jean Mrs Howe 

Mr Tyrus Mr Murphy 

Miss Michelle Mrs Kingsbury 

Miss Ana Mrs Oliveira 

Miss Patricia Miss Campbell 

Miss Faith Mrs Osaghae 

Miss Rose Miss Philocles 

Miss Shakira Miss Nahar 

Miss Farheen Mrs Saloojee 

Miss Thelma Mrs Bonsu 

Miss Helia Miss Peres 

Mr Jason Mr Arharbor 

Miss Rashida Mrs Ali 

Miss Priscilla Miss Boateng 

Miss Alero Miss Oke 

Miss Helen Miss Rattigan 

Mr Andrew Mr Irvine 

 
I would like to say a huge thank you to all the teachers for their support and hard work; to the 
support staff for their flexibility and adaptability; the Administrative Team for their resilience, 

and the premises team for always being so accommodating.  

 
Thank you all for the support you have given us over the course of the year.  Wishing you all a 

safe and restful Summer Holiday with your family and friends. 
Regards, 
 

 
 
Ms A. Parker       
Executive Headteacher     
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